Trails End Club General Meeting 11-07-2022

The first Trails End Club General Meeting was called to order at 8:00 by President, Ron Stark. Board members present were Candy Spiker, Sherry Rogers, Joyce Galbraith, Mark Sobania, Steve Stacy. Ginger Dougherty led the prayer and Forest Zemlicka led the Pledge of Allegiance. Two newcomers to the park introduced themselves. Candy Spiker read the minutes of the previous meeting, which were moved, seconded and approved. Mark Sobania gave the treasurers report. The club has a balance of \$15,039.99. It was moved, seconded and approved.

Ron Stark gave the President's Report as follows:

The Salvation Army needs ringers for the Christmas Season. A sign up will be posted in the Card Hall.

There will be a Yard/Patio Sale on November 19 from 7:00am-11:00am. A sign-up sheet for tables is posted in the main hall.

For any future Ticket Draws (formerly known as Half-a-Chance or 50/50) all money collected will go back to the winning ticket holders. None will go into the treasurer.

Encore has taken on the task of acquiring a soft drink machine for Trails End. Patricia is working with Coca Cola to install a soft drink machine, as well as a water/Ice machine.

The Table Sign-ups for the Thanksgiving Dinner are posted. Encore will be providing Turkeys and Hams for the dinner.

Volunteers are needed. There are Activity Chair positions open as people have moved away. Kitchen Coordinator, Pat Karlson, will not be here until sometime in January, so if we are to have any Saturday breakfasts or Thursday dinners, volunteers are needed to organize and staff for those meals.

If you have any park related issues, please take them to the office. Patricia, the manager, is very accommodating and interested in keeping everyone happy. Encore is trying to hire a new Event Director and a part time assistant. They are open to residents filling these positions. Applications are available on-line.

There will be a special Veteran's Day Happy Hour on Friday, Nov. 11, 3:30-5:00. Patricia is providing hot dogs about 4:00 and those attending are encouraged to bring snacks to share.

There was no old or new business.

Karen Macking, Sunshine Lady, has two cards to be signed: Get well for Bonnie Vande Graaf and Sympathy card for Ivonne Carnes family as she has passed away. She also reported on the Lion's Club Burger baskets, which can be purchased on Nov. 19 for \$10.00.

Activity Chairs gave their reports.

Ticket Draw brought in \$46.00, which was given out in several denominations to lucky winners.

Cliff Lenz led O Canada and Candy Spiker led the Star-Spangled Banner.

A motion was made to adjourn at 9:15.

Submitted by Candy Spiker